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From the Town Manager  
 

Dear Reader:  
 

Spring is in the air and new beginnings are around every corner.  The DPW is starting their       

annual clean up activities and economic activity is blooming all over town.  The harsh winter 

will add a degree of difficulty to the clean-up process. We will look forward to watching things 

flourish as the season progresses. 
 

We present the Capital Improvement Plan to the Town Council on April 3rd.  We will be         

submitting the Operating Budget to the Town Council in May. 
 

National Volunteer Week is early this year as it is recognized during April 6-13, 2014.  This year’s 

theme is “Volunteers are Our Everyday Heroes”.  On behalf of the Town of Barnstable, I would 

like to publicly thank all of those volunteers who give countless hours to serve on our various 

boards and commissions.   And where would we be without the dedicated volunteers who 

work with our Recreation Division’s Beach Sticker/Parking Permit program? Or our Senior        

Services volunteers who do everything from greeting visitors at the front desk to helping         

prepare taxes during this time of year? Or those who work assisting our staff with the Shellfish 

propagation program?  The Barnstable Police Department’s Volunteers in Police Service (VIPS) 

is widely recognized as an outstanding volunteer program with volunteers serving at the front 

desk and as couriers and they are a vital part of the new Hyannis Main Street Police Substation.  

The Barnstable Public School system has hundreds of volunteers on a daily basis.  We are truly 

grateful for all of you who give back to your community and we hope that you will continue to 

do so.  Thank you for your service! 
 

We were pleased that the Town of Barnstable Beach Staff of Claire Barre, Kellen Comer, Brian 

Cundiff, Matthew Goula, Samuel Holway, Meghan Mamlock and Julia Rugo were recognized 

at the 12th Annual Red Cross Heroes Breakfast for their rescue efforts at Covell’s Beach last 

summer.  Also recognized were Carrie Consalvi of Marstons Mills (Boston Strong Hero), Anna 

Maria Waechter of Marstons Mills (Good Samaritan 

Hero), Christopher R. Bell of Hyannis (Individual with 

Disability Hero), Joe Buncschuh of Hyannis, Zachary 

Hunter of Centerville and Mike McNally of Marstons 

Mills (Lifesaving Heroes.  Captain Richard Phillips, 

Massachusetts Maritime Academy graduate and 

inspiration for the movie “Captain Phillips”, was on 

hand to recognize and congratulate our Heroes. 
 

Happy Spring! 
 

Tom Lynch 

Town Offices Closed 
Monday, April 21, 2014 in observance of Patriot’s Day. 
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APRIL UPDATES FROM THE TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE 
 

The Town Clerk’s Office is attempting to complete the Town   

Census.  If, perchance, you did not receive a Town of Barnstable 
census form or forgot to return it – it is not too late.  Just call our 
office and we will update your information over the phone (508-

862-4044). 
 

Now is the time to send in your photos of your family dog in order 

to enter Barnstable's Best Dog Contest for 2014!  Starting on April 
1st, send in your dog’s photo (put your name and address on the back) along with a 

check for your license.  Don’t forget to come in and vote, too!  The contest ends on 
April 30th.  Once the contest is over we will return the photo and your new license to 
you.   Maybe your dog will win the #1 tag!  The actual dog licenses will not be issued 

until May 6th. 
 

Barnstable’s Best Dog contest: 

� Send the photo (with your name and address on the back); 
� a stamped self-address envelope; 
� include a check for $7.00 for a spayed or neutered animal; 

� or $10.00 for a male or female dog; 
� a copy of the current rabies certificate (if it has been updated re-

cently); and 

� mail all of the above to:  Town Clerk, 367 Main St., Hyannis, MA 02601. 
 

The winner of Barnstable’s Best Dog will receive the #1 tag and his/her photo will be 

on the Barnstable website for the coming year.  We will accept photos until noon on 
the 30th of April.  The winner will be announced on the afternoon of the 30th.    So      

remember to come in and vote during that time for your favorite dog. 
 

All photo and license submissions will be processed beginning on May 6th.  All dog 
owners have until July 1, 2014 to get their 2014 license.  Order early so you won’t       

forget. 
 

 

Ann M. Quirk, CMC 

Town Clerk 

 

This newsletter is assembled at Cape Abilities, a non-profit organization located in  

Hyannis that has been serving Cape Codders with disabilities since 1968. 

 

Barnstable Libraries’ April Calendar of Events 
 

A full calendar of events at the  
seven Barnstable libraries can be found  

at http://www.sturgislibrary.org/pdf/joint_calendar__apr2014.pdf.  

Hard copies are also available at your local library.   

 
Please note that the libraries will be closed  

Monday, 21 April 2014  

in observance of Patriot’s Day. 
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Superintendent’s Corner 

The budget process for Barnstable Public Schools is a thoughtful, extensive and collaborative 

process involving town officials, School Committee, School Councils and several staff from the 

school system.  I would like to provide an overview of how the school budget is developed and 

our recommended FY15 School Budget. 

While preparing the budget, the following factors were taken into account: 

 � The core values, the School Committee’s goals, and district goals; 

 � Prioritization of what is educationally sound and challenges our students that at

       tend Barnstable Public Schools; and  

 � Budget conceptual factors beyond the district’s control:  Unfunded mandates, 

       educator accountability, mandates on student learning, technology, and growth. 

FY15 Budget Priorities and Recommendations: 

 � The need to hire and retain qualified staff; 

 � Maintain optimal student to teacher ratios at all grade and program levels; 

 � Continue to refine curriculum, instruction, and assessment practices; 

 � Preserve programs that support Barnstable Public School’s uniqueness - CVTE, 

        Art, Drama, and Advance Placement; 

 � Develop a technology infrastructure that positions the district for the new PARCC 

        online assessment program; and 

 � Continue to provide high quality, rigorous instruction for all students including our 

        high needs populations. 

 Continue on next page 
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Superintendent’s Corner 
Continued from previous page 

This proposed budget represents a 2.5% increase over the FY14 budget.  This winter and spring, 

the budget has been discussed at a number of School Committee Meetings and Workshops.  

On Wednesday, March 19th a Public Hearing for the recommended FY15 Budget took place in 

the Town Hall Hearing Room.  The School Committee will vote on the recommended FY15 

Budget on Wednesday, April 16th during its regularly scheduled school committee meeting.  

This proposed budget is also posted on our web site:  www.barnstable.k12,ma.us.  I encourage 

you to attend School Committee Meetings and review the material for more detailed infor-

mation. 

I thank the community of Barnstable for its continued support of education and its children.  

Our core values and strategic goals are imperative in our ultimate goal of student success in a 

global world. 

Dr. Mary Czajkowski 
Barnstable Public Schools 

YARMOUTH ICE CLUB TO HOST 20th Annual  
2014 U.S. Adult National FIGURE SKATING CHAMPIONSHIPS 

More than 600 Skaters From All Over The Country  
Are Expected to Attend 

  

The Cape Cod Chamber of Commerce/CVB, the Massachusetts 

Office of Travel and Tourism and the Town of Barnstable wel-

come the 2014 U.S. Adult Figure Skating Championships, set for 

April 8-12, 2014 at the Hyannis Youth & Community Center (HYCC) in Hyannis, Mass.  Hosted by 

the Yarmouth Ice Club (YIC), the “Roaring 20th” event will feature approximately 100 qualifying 

championship competitors from the Eastern, Midwest and Pacific Coast sections.  Non-

qualifying competitors will also participate, bringing the number of participants, who are be-

tween the ages of 21 and 85 years old, to approximately 600. 
 

Practice ice will be available at the HYCC on Tuesday, April 8. Additional unofficial practice 

ice will be available at Tony Kent Arena (TKA), 8 South Gages Way, South Dennis, MA. TKA is a 

one ice surface facility measuring 200’ x 85’ with a snack bar and skate shop. Competitions 

start Wednesday, April 9, with ladies and men’s adult bronze and silver level free skate, initial 

round of dance and masters dramatic entertainment.  Competition will end on April 12, with 

the Championship and Masters intermediate, novice, junior and senior free skate, dance, pairs 

and dramatic entertainment events. Awards will be given to the top four in each level and dis-

cipline throughout the weekend. 
 

Tickets went on sale March 25th and will be available at the door. All-event passes are $45, 

daily passes are $15. A senior discounted ticket priced at $12 per day will be offered to specta-

tors who are 60 years or older.  Children who are 5 years old and under are admitted for free 

when accompanied by a ticketed adult. For more information, please visit 

www.2014USAdultNationalChampionships.com. 

From Barnstable Fire Deputy Chief Peter Burke:  
On Thursday April 3rd  at 7 PM  the Barnstable Fire District will host an emergency medical ser-

vices citizens’ forum at their station, 3249 Main St. (Rt. 6A) Barnstable. The focus of this forum will 

be on recent technology upgrades and service enhancements including the recent delivery 

of a new ambulance. There will be a series of short presentations followed by an opportunity to 

view the equipment and apparatus. Call the station at 508 362 3312 with any questions.  



 

 

 

News You Can Use 
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Cemeteries  

Did you know that the DPW is responsible for the fourteen (14) Town cemeteries?  The 
DPW, Structures and Grounds Division, is responsible for the operation and mainte-

nance of these, and future, burial grounds in Town.  This month we thought we would 

discuss the cemetery program. 

Operations and Burial Services 

As one might expect, the Department is responsible for selling lots, and maintaining 
accurate cemetery lot mapping and records.  However, we also must plan for future 

requirements, and identify the raw land that will be needed to accommodate those 
needs.  Part of this planning process includes analysis of burial and memorialization 
trends.  One of these trends over the past decade has been an increase in the     

number of cremation interments vs. traditional full casket burials.  As a result, the Town 
is constructing its first columbarium at the Mosswood Cemetery this spring, and hopes 
to offer this alternative to families beginning fall 2014.  Regardless of the preferred 

method of burial, we work very closely with residents to make sure they understand 
their burial and memorialization options in Town, and strive to make the process as 

easy as possible.  We also coordinate with funeral directors to provide scheduling and 
supervision of funeral services and interment excavation for approximately 250 burials 

annually.  

Maintenance 

As mentioned, the DPW provides maintenance, beautification, and improvements for 

the fourteen Town cemeteries, regardless if they are active (lots remaining to sell) or 
inactive (no lots remaining to sell). These grounds are managed under an organic 
land care program that has eliminated the use of synthetic fertilizers and pesticides by 

building soil health with cultural and organic practices.  In a special project, the    
cemetery crews have been professionally trained by a gravestone conservator in 

granite, slate and marble restoration to allow us to do rudimentary preservation and 
restoration of ancient gravestones.  Finally, in the Mosswood Cemetery greenhouse 
we grow all of the annuals and perennials for the Beechwood Cemetery memorial 

parade and Mosswood Cemetery display gardens. 

Visiting 

We feel our Town Cemeteries are beautiful places and are open to visitors seven days 
a week throughout the year.  Visitors are requested to bear in mind that cemeteries 
are consecrated to the memories of those who are buried there.  Dignified behavior is 

required at all times, and anyone who violates this rule will be asked to leave.   

Please feel free to be in touch with us if you have any questions, or concerns about 
your public infrastructure.  Our phone number is (508) 790-6400. 



 

 

 

Be sure to check out the fun and exciting programs at the Hyannis Youth & Community Center.  
Visit the HYCC page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-790-6345. 
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The Town of Barnstable is looking  
for a few good men and women to serve on its Boards and Commissions! 

Vacancies are listed below.  Applications are available on the Town’s website at 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us/TownCouncil/openings.asp.  Applications are also available in the Town Hall 

Public Information Booth, Town Council and Town Manager Offices. 

 

News You Can Use 

Barnstable Recreation Egg-Stravaganza Event 

Date: Saturday April 12 

Event Time: 11:00 AM—1:00 PM 

Location: Barnstable Intermediate School, Hyannis (On Rt. 28) 

Who: Children Grade 3 and under and their families 

Entry Fee: FREE!* (Donations Accepted) 
*Some activities and games are $1 
Come join the Easter Bunny and Sidekick Chick for a day filled with fun and great 
entertainment!  

A Message From the Town Collector: 
 

Just a friendly reminder: 
 

� Fourth Quarter Real Estate and Personal Property Tax bills are due May 1, 2014. 
 

The first commitment of 2014 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax bills were issued on February 24, 2014 

and were due on March 26, 2014. There are several commitments issued each year for the   

current year and also for prior years.  These bills should be paid timely to avoid interest and 

penalties.  If a bill is issued, it does not go away!  You must pay the excise or file for an      

abatement with the Assessor’s office if you no longer own the vehicle and should be done by 

the due date to avoid interest and penalties. 
 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call the Town Collector’s    

office at 508-862-4054.  Any questions regarding the abatement process should be directed to 

the Assessor’s office at 508-862-4022. 
 

Happy Spring! 
 

Maureen E. Niemi 

Town Collector 

And Staff of Gislaine, Grace and Laurel 

Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee 
06/30/2015  1  VACANT        a member 

06/30/2016   1  VACANT        a member 

Council on Aging 
06/30/2017   1  VACANT        an associate member 

Cultural Council 
06/30/2015   1  VACANT        a member 

06/30/2017  1  VACANT        a member 

Disability Commission 
06/30/2017  2  VACANT        members 

Human Services Committee 
06/30/2016   1  VACANT        a representative member 
 

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District 

Appeals Committee 

06/30/2015  1 VACANT          a member 

06/30/2016  1 VACANT          a member 

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District 

Commission 
06/30/2016  2 VACANT         an alternate member 

Public Works Commission 
06/30/2016  1 VACANT         a member 

06/30/2017  1 VACANT         a member 

Water Pollution Control Committee 
06/30/2017 1 VACANT           a member 

Zoning Board of Appeals 
06/30/2015 1 VACANT           an associate member  

06/30/2016 1 VACANT           an associate member    



 

 
Events 

BARNSTABLE SENIOR CENTER MARCH HAPPENINGS: 
SPECIAL EVENTS & ENTERTAINMENT 
ART & CRAFTS 
Color Theory                                                       Apr 10-May 15, 11:00 a.m. -12:30 p.m.               Fee-$48                                                                                  

This class is for those who wish to prepare to take a painting class and also for beginner painters 

seeking a better understanding of the theories and practical application of paint mixology.  

Students will explore complimentary colors and how they work to create color harmony,      

identifying color, value, hue, tints, shades and learn how they work to increase believable three 

dimensionality, and also theories to paint some simple paintings applying all of these theories. 

Instructor is Susan Carey. 
Crafty Crocheting                                    Apr 7-May 19, 2-3 p.m.              Fee-$36                                

Learn to make high-quality, unique gifts, handcrafted with love. Nedra Allen will teach you 

about different crochet hooks, variety of yarns, basic stitches, reading patterns and completing 

a project.  This class will be fun and educational, stimulate your mind and explore creative     

avenues.  
Greeting Cards - Stamp with Naomi    Apr 30, May 28 and Jun 18 12-1:30 p.m.   Fee-$8 per class                                  

Try your hand at something new! Each class session will offer a different type a card to design. 

Learn to use the techniques of rubber stamping and design techniques to create beautiful 

thank you, graduation, sympathy, baby shower and birthday greeting cards in this hands-on 

class. Naomi Keeling, has been creating beautiful cards throughout her career. She will teach 

and provide information for basic stamping techniques that you will then use to create projects 

that you can take home. Materials will be supplied by the instructor for a $5 fee. This Class is for 

beginners as well as experienced “stampers.” 
COMPUTERS & TECHNOLOGY 
A, B, C’s of Email                                    Apr 14-16, 1-3 p.m. (M,W)            Fee-$20                              

Learn the “How To” of email.   Formatting the body of a message; use reply/reply all /forward/

move to; spam control; create distribution list; save emails by using folders; create attachments 

and safely download attachments. Instructor is Anne S. Woloschuk. 
Basic Computer                                    Apr 14-18, 9-10 a.m. (MWF)             Fee-$20                                

Basic Computer will cover keyboard and mouse and an introduction to computers that        

includes basics of hardware, software and terminology. Learn basic typing and cursor control/

movement. This is a prerequisite for the advanced computer classes. Instructor is Paul Robock.  
Computer Security Lecture                 Apr 28, 11 a.m. -12:30 p.m. (T)         RSVP-Free                                                                 

This lecture will cover what you need on your laptop or tablet to prevent malware, adware and 

viruses. Instructor is Anne Woloschuk.  
COOKING 
Cooking with Kim                                 Apr 7, 1:30-3:30 p.m.          RSVP-Free                                       

Kim Concra from the Cape Cod Cooperative Extension will be preparing items that are simple 

and healthy. She will create delicious dishes with items from the monthly Brown Bag program. 

Some you will be able to prepare and freeze and others will be easy and ready to eat. Get 

some great cooking ideas from Kim. Here is what will be cooking: April 7- Satisfying Soups: Easy 

and homemade plus healthy tricks with canned soups. 

ARTS & ENTERTAINMENT 

Cape Cod Conservatory                      Apr 15, 3:15 p.m.          RSVP-Free                                                 

Join members, students and instructors as they perform a variety of programs such as dance, 

jazz, classical and more. The Cape Cod Conservatory offers a range classes in the arts in    

Barnstable. We are fortunate to have them share all this talent with us here at the BSC. Not to 

be missed! 
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Be sure to check out the fun and exciting exercise classes at the Barnstable Senior Center.   
Visit the Senior Center page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-862-4750. 
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News You Can Use 

TOWN OF BARNSTABLE 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) PROGRAM 
2014 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 30 DAY PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

     In accordance with the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program Citizen Par-
ticipation Plan the Town of Barnstable Growth Management Department (GMD) is providing a 
thirty (30) day public comment period on the Draft 2014 Annual Action Plan.  The Action Plan 
serves as a planning and strategic document that describes how CDBG funds will be used in 
the 2014 program year.  
    The Town is anticipating $289,628 CDBG in entitlement funds plus $220,000 rollover funds 
and $13,000 program income.  The carryover and program income amounts are estimates.  
Funds can be used for affordable housing, public services and community development activi-
ties that benefit low and moderate income persons and special needs populations as identified 
in the plan.   
 

DOCUMENT AVAILABILITY 
The Draft Action Plan for program year 2014 is available as of April 3, 2014 on the Town web-
site:  http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/CDBG or in the Growth Management Department be-
tween 8:30am and 4:30pm, M-F, 367 Main Street, 3rd Floor, Hyannis, MA 02601.  This location 
is handicap accessible.  Barnstable residents are encouraged to obtain copies of the Action 
Plan and participate in the program.  
 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
Comment period begins April 3, 2014 and ends May 2, 2014.  Please submit written com-
ments to:  Kathleen Girouard, Growth Management Dept., 367 Main Street, 3rd Floor, Hyan-
nis, MA 02601.  Or by email:  kathleen.girouard@town.barnstable.ma.us with “CDBG Public 
Comments” in the subject field.  Written comments received by May 2, 2013 will be included in 
the final submission to HUD for approval.  

From Marine & Environmental Affairs & Harbormaster Office: 
• Marina slip re-newel contracts will be mailed April 1st and due back to 

the Marina Manager by May 1st. 
• All Town owned marinas will be open and staffed the first week of May. 

• Seasonal Parking Passes for The Marina at Prince Cove are available 

now at the Harbormasters Office on Phinney’s Lane, Centerville. 

Barnstable Recreation Patriot’s Day Run 
Date:   Monday, April 21, 2014 

Time:   9:00 am (Pre-school Division)  

 9:30 am (K-3rd Grade Divisions) 

 10:00 am (4th-7th Grade Divisions) 

Location:  Barnstable High School Track and Athletic Fields 

Race Start & Finish: Barnstable High School Track, 744 West Main Street, Hyannis 

Distance:  1/4 mile Fun Run (Pre-school Division) 

  1 mile (K-3rd Grade Divisions) 

  1/5 miles (4th-7th Grade Divisions) 

Registration Fees: $10 (Resident) $20 (Non-resident) 

Pre-registration date: Starts Monday, March 31st (8:30 am to 

4:30 pm) at HYCC, 141 Bassett Lane, Hyannis 
Online Registration:   

www.town.barnstable.ma.us/recreation 

Click Online Program Registration, Click on Special Events 
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News You Can Use 

2014 Parking Permits/Beach Stickers 
 

We are pleased to announce that 2014 Parking Permits are now available through our mail-in 

process.  For those of you that supplied Barnstable Recreation with your e-mail address, you 

should be receiving your application through the e-mail.  If you do not receive it, or did not 

supply an e-mail address, applications may be downloaded from our website at 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us under the Recreation Division link or email us at beachstick-

ers@town.barnstable.ma.us. 
 

Types of permits and fees: 

Resident:  $35 offered to year-round residents and/or taxpayers.  This permit allows entry to all 

beaches (public and private).  Valid vehicle registration and taxpayer status is required to pur-

chase this permit. 

Landlord:  $275 offered to taxpayers who rent their property during the summer season.  This 

permit allows entry to all beaches (public and private).  Taxpayer status is required to purchase 

this permit. 

Seasonal:  $200 offered to summer residents.  This permit allows entry to public beaches only.   

Weekly:   $50 per week (seven consecutive days).  This permit allows entry into public beaches 

only. 

Replacement:  $5.  This permit is offered at a reduced rate should you sell your vehicle or install 

a new windshield after purchasing your initial permit.  You must present your original permit to 

receive the reduced rate. 

Handicap:  $10 per permit (limit of two per household).  Available to handicap individuals who 

have a valid driver’s license and own a vehicle registered in their name.  

FIVE MAJOR IMPROVEMENTS PLANNED AT AIRPORT THIS YEAR AND NEXT 
     Two of five major improvement projects planned for 2014-15 are underway at Barnstable   

Municipal Airport. They are part of the airport’s draft master plan, a document required by the 

Development of Regional Impact (DRI) agreement between the airport and the Cape Cod 

Commission. 

     An aircraft taxiway, known as Taxiway Alpha, is being relocated 50 feet farther from parallel 

Runway 15/33 that runs along Barnstable Road. Airport Manager Roland “Bud” Breault says the 

$6 million project will increase the safe-separation distance between taxiing aircraft and those 

that are taking off and landing. “Once completed it will significantly increase safety on the air-

field,” he said. “The Federal Aviation Administration required this to be done, and the FAA and 

the Aeronautics Division of the Massachusetts Department of Transportation have committed to 

pay 98 percent of the project cost.” As part of the same project, the airport will complete recon-

struction of the aircraft parking apron adjacent to the passenger terminal, Breault added. 

     In addition, construction has begun on a new central deicing pad near the new air traffic 

control tower. It will replace three others now scattered around the airfield. Breault says the state

-of-the-art facility will use an environmentally-friendly process to collect used deicing fluids, route 

them through a collection tank then directly into the Town of Barnstable’s sewer system. Current-

ly, de-icing chemicals and water have to be vacuumed manually before being placed into the 

sewer.  

     Construction is expected to begin this year on nearly 30 acres of ground-based, photo-

voltaic solar panels that collect the sun’s energy. To be sited on the airfield across from the ter-

minal, the panels will generate electricity for use by the airport and some of the town’s water 

facilities. The project’s start date is somewhat uncertain, Breault said, but in order for the project 

to stay on track construction must be completed by the end of June. Breault estimated that the 

panels, when operational, will reduce the airport’s cost of electricity by more than 17 percent 

and provide more than $7 million in revenue over 20 years. 

     The state currently is funding the design and engineering of a 60,000 gallon, above-ground jet 

fuel storage center, known as a fuel farm, which will be built on the airfield. The environmentally-

friendly fuel farm will replace a 20-year-old underground tank that has one-third of the capacity 

of the new one. Pending the availability of state and federal funds construction will begin next 

year, Breault reported. 



 

 

April 2014 Board and Committee Meetings 

Please see Location Key on next page.   
Please note that meetings are subject to change.  For most up-to-date information, please visit www.town.barnstable.ma.us  
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Tuesday, 4/1 Conservation Commission Hearing 6:30 pm HR 

Wednesday, 4/2 Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission 6:30 pm SCR 

 Agricultural Commission Meeting 7:00 pm HR 

Thursday, 4/3 Formal Site Plan Review 9:00 am HR 

 Aquaculture Subcommittee Meeting 4:30 pm SCR 

 Town Council Meeting 7:00 pm HR 

Friday, 4/4 Personnel Advisory Board Meeting 9:00 am SCR 

Monday, 4/7 Recreation Commission Meeting 5:30 pm HR 

Tuesday, 4/8 Board of Health Meeting 3:00 pm HR 

 Hyannis Water Board Meeting 3:15 pm GMCR 

 Human Services Committee Meeting 4:00 pm SCR 

 Board of Assessors Meeting 4:45 pm Assessor’s Office 

 Golf Committee Meeting 5:30 pm Olde Barnstable 

Wednesday, 4/9 Airport Finance Subcommittee Meeting 8:30 am Airport 

 Airport Infrastructure Subcommittee Meeting 9:30 am Airport 

 Old Kings Highway Historic District Committee Meeting 6:30 pm WB Community 

 Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing 7:00 pm HR 

Monday, 4/14 Licensing Authority Hearing 9:30 am HR 

 Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee Meeting 5:30 pm SCR 

 Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting 7:00 pm GMCR 

 Sandy Neck Board Meeting 7:30 pm SCR 

Tuesday, 4/15 Barnstable Housing Committee Meeting 8:00 am SCR 

 Public Works Commission Water Pollution Control Board 1:00 pm DPW Conf Room 

 Barnstable Historical Commission Meeting 4:00 pm SCR 

 Airport Commission Meeting 4:00 pm Airport 

 Conservation Commission Hearing 6:30 pm HR 

 Waterways Committee Meeting 7:00 pm SCR 

Wednesday, 4/16 375th Committee Meeting 9:00 am SCR 

 Council on Aging Meeting 9:30 am Senior Center 

 Barnstable Disability Commission Meeting 11:30 am Senior Center 

 District Leadership Council - School Committee 6:00 pm HR 

 Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission 6:30 pm SCR 

 School Committee Regular Meeting 7:00 pm HR 

 Shellfish Committee Meeting 7:30 pm MEA 

Thursday, 4/17 Formal Site Plan Review 9:00 am HR 

 Inside Barnstable Town Government Graduation 6:00 pm HR 

 Town Council Meeting 7:00 pm HR 

Tuesday, 4/22 Conservation Commission Meeting 8:30 am HR 

 Barnstable Economic Development Commission Meeting 3:00 pm SCR 

 Greater Hyannis Civic Association Fire Commissioner Candidate’s Night 7:00 pm HR 

Wednesday, 4/23 Accessory Affordable Apartment Program Zoning Board of Appeals 6:00 pm  HR 

 Old Kings Highway Historic District Committee Meeting 6:30 pm WB Community 

 Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing 7:00 pm HR 

 - Continue on next page -   



 

 

 

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE  
THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN 

EVERY MONTH 
Please call Lynne Poyant at 508-862-4956  

or email  
barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us  

to add your name to our mailing list. 

 

The Town of Barnstable  
offers 

Streaming Video of  
Channel 18 and  

Video on Demand  
on the town website 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us 

Notice to our Subscribers: 
We can only guarantee 1st of the month delivery of our newsletter to those who receive it electronically.  

The paper version is mailed via bulk mail and the post office may take up to two weeks to deliver.  If you 

wish to transfer your subscription to the electronic edition, please email us at  

barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us.  

MEETING LOCATION KEY: 
Airport = Barnstable Municipal Airport Meeting Room 

GMCR = Growth Management Conference Room,  

3rd floor of Town Hall 

HR = Hearing Room, 2nd floor of Town Hall 

HYCC = Hyannis Youth and Community Center 

MEA = Marine and Environmental Affairs Office,  

Phinney’s Lane, across from Police Station 

Olde Barnstable = Olde Barnstable Fair Grounds / 

Golf Course Clubhouse 

SAB = School Administration Building, Basement Con-

ference Room 

SCR = Selectmen’s Conference Room, 2nd floor of 

Town Hall 

Senior Center = 825 Falmouth Road, Hyannis 

SGCR = Structures & Grounds Conference Room 

TCCR = Town Council Conference Room 
WB Community = West Barnstable Community Build-

ing, Route 149 

For more information, visit the town website at:   

www.town.barnstable.ma.us  
THE PUBLIC IS WELCOME TO  

ANY OF THESE MEETINGS! 

Please note that meetings are subject to change; for 
most up-to-date information, please visit 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us  
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Be sure to tune to CH18  
for the latest episodes of  

 

 

“Barnstable This Morning” 
“Barnstable Today”  

 

“Talk of the Town” 
 

“Senior Compass” 
 

“Barnstable Now” 
Youth Program 

 
Is there a topic you would like to see  

covered on CH18?   

Email your suggestion to: 

barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us. 

Road Construction Updates 
For the most up-to-date information on  

Road Construction, please visit our website 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us 

and click on the Road Work notices button 
on the  right-hand side of the page. 

Join us on Facebook and Twitter! 
Become a fan of the Town of Barnstable on both 

Facebook and Twitter  and stay in touch with all the 

Town of Barnstable happenings.   

You can get more information through the Town of 

Barnstable’s website:  www.town.barnstable.ma.us.  

April 2014 Board and Committee Meetings (continued from previous page) 
 

Monday, 4/28  Licensing Authority Hearing    9:30 am  HR 

   Renewable Energy Commission Meeting   5:30 pm  SCR 

   Community Preservation Committee Meeting  5:30 pm  HR 

   Planning Board Meeting     7:00 pm  HR 

   Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting 7:00 pm  GMCR 

Tuesday, 4/29  Barnstable Historical Commission Meeting   4:00 pm  SCR 

   Town Library Committee Meeting    4:00 pm  TBA 

   Conservation Commission Hearing    6:30 pm  HR 
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Barnstable Municipal Airport News 
JetBlue Grows Its New England Presence with the Addition of Hyannis/Cape Cod 

Seasonal Service between New York and Cape Cod June 26 - September 9, 2014 

On March 12th, JetBlue Airways (JBLU) announced the addition of Barnstable Munici-
pal Airport in Hyannis, Mass., the gateway to Cape Cod, to its growing route network 
with nonstop jet service to New York City. The Capital of the Cape will be the airline's 

86th destination. Hyannis also marks JetBlue's 64th nonstop route from New York's John 
F. Kennedy International Airport. 

    JetBlue will be the only airline connecting New York City with one of America's most 
popular summer destinations, offering seasonal service with one daily flight between 
June 26 and September 9, 2014. JetBlue also serves the Cape and Islands with non-

stop flights to Martha's Vineyard from New York and to Nantucket from both Boston 
and New York. 
    Customers can now book flights on JetBlue.com starting at $99 one way between 

JFK and Hyannis/Cape Cod, valid for travel on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays 
between June 26 and July 24, 2014 (a). 

    "Cape Cod is one of the most iconic getaway destinations in America, but without 
any nonstop flights from New York City, it has been a      
difficult place to get to," said Robin Hayes, JetBlue's      

President. "New Yorkers will now be able to access Cape 
Cod much quicker, more conveniently and for a lot less 

money.  Together with our seasonal nonstop flights to   
Martha's Vineyard and Nantucket, there is no better way 
than JetBlue to reach the Cape and Islands this summer." 


